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Mt Rouse News & Views 

With thanks to Christopher Cook Constructions for sponsoring                                                      
this newsletter’s colour front page. 

Celebrating 5 years 
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Penshurst Progress                        
Association 
ABN 35 622 662 815 

president@penshurstprogresss.org.au  

Committee of Management: 

Ama Cooke – Chairperson 0402 870 738                                                                    

Brian O’Brien - Secretary 

Don Adamson - Treasurer   

Tom Cooke, Sue Jellie & Jeff Jellie   

Next Meeting - Wednesday 23rd August 2023  7.30pm     Penshurst Memorial Hall 

Good afternoon everyone, 

The Spring has sprung, or actually the plum tree 
has sprung little pink flowers .  I noticed them           
on Sunday morning but not on Saturday.  The 
weather has ‘turned’ according to my senses, 
which is a relief, even if it continues to rain and be 
cool the way it did last year.   

How are you all?  I am under observation by a  
variety of swan photos that Tom keeps creating.  
I’ve hung them over the venetians on the study 
window so that I can look at them and smile (the 
cygnets have gone from fluffy grey balls to small 
woolly swan-ets (my word)).  This has nothing to 
do with the Progress Association, but my mind is 
more focused on cake, than serious conversation.  
This is the first newsletter of our 6th year, and 
what a busy year it was.  I will not dissect it, just 
say that the town did get quite a lot of Progress 
and we all should consider donning out thinking 
caps about where we want to go from here. 

1)  To  all you lovely native gardeners, we have 
the Napier Waller Green 
Space to decorate with 
flowers and shrubs.  Drop  
in to the site for a moment 
and let your imagination 
work on the challenge, then 
email or phone me.  For me 
it’s more of a problem, as  
I’m not a gardener.  My 
mother looks at an empty 
space and waves her green 
fingers and life springs into 
abundance (with some          
serious hard work from her  
and Tom).  I once ‘weeded’ 
every plant out of her       

garden, leaving the weeds (unintentionally), and 
she banned me for life.  I was in my early 20’s at 
the time, I think, but she’s not forgotten, and              
neither have I.  Now I just admire, and try not to 
sneeze. 

2)  Marten Chin from the SGSC will be at the                       
Progress Association meeting tonight 
(Wednesday) to discuss tree planting across       
Penshurst, and the Mt Rouse Management Plan.   
I have asked him for a street plan of Penshurst to 
share with the newsletter next fortnight.  Some 
streets will truly benefit, while other locations get 
a tree here or there.  More trees are good for the 
oxygen content, with serious thought to fire                   
mitigation and fire tolerant/resistant types (thank 
you CFA).    

We hope to see you at the meeting.  7.30pm with 
the SGSC being first on the agenda. 

Wishing you a great fortnight,                                             
Ama Cooke PPA  
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Weird Jokes 

A ham sandwich walks into a bar and orders 
a beer, bartender says “sorry, we don’t serve 
food here.” 

What do you call an alligator detective?                   
An investi-gator. 

Why did the scarecrow win an award?             
Because he was outstanding in his field. 

There are two muffins baking in the oven. 
One muffin says to the other, “Phew, is it 
getting hot in here or is it just me?” The     
other muffin says, “AAAAHHH!! A TALKING 
MUFFIN!” 

Why shouldn’t you write with a broken     
pencil? Because it’s pointless. 

If athletes get athlete’s foot, what do elves 
get? Mistle-toes. 

What did the policeman say to his belly-
button? You’re under a vest. 

What kind of ghost has the best hearing? 
The eeriest. 

MOUNT ROUSE & DISTRICT HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

We aim to preserve and nurture our local History 

Last week the                       
Historical Society had a 
query about the                   
publishing date of a 
Recipe Book, titled    
Dunkeld Pre-School     
Recipe Book as shown in 
the photograph below. 
It was ‘Wholly Set Up 
and Printed by The 
Penshurst Free Press At 
Bell Street, Penshurst’. 
No date is given.  

So far inquiries have not been successful. We would 
like to establish the date of printing and some               
background as to how the book came about. It is 
thought that it is connected to the Soldier Settler 
History of that area and may have been                    
compiled and organized to print by the wives of                
Soldier Settlers of the time, sometime in the 1950s, 
1957? 

If anyone can help us, we would love to hear from 
you.  Please ring Secretary, Joy Doherty on 0408 360 
801 or email:     mtrousehistorical@gmail.com 

Thinking back to recipes in ounces and pounds, I 
thought of the old weight scales shown in the      
photograph below that I inherited from my              
mother-in-law, Ruby Doherty, and the Menzies Fruit 
Cake she made for us each shearing. Today, the cake 
only tastes the same when I use the old scales to do 
the weighing, so, my granddaughter and I used her 
Great Nan’s scales to make the cake last school                  
holidays.  If you have a similar appliance or recipe 

that you can’t 
do without, 
we would like 
to hear from 
you. 

 

 

mailto:mtrousehistorical@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Line Dancing  

at the Penshurst Hall 

Starting from August 27th, this event will 
be held on the last Sunday of each month 
at 3pm. 

People of all ages and skill levels                          
are welcome. 

We kindly request a gold coin donation to 
help cover the cost of hall rental. 

If you have any favourite songs or special 
requests, please text them ahead of time to 

Ali at 0429 952 458. 
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Caramut and District Garden Club 
 

Acanthus Oyster Plant.   The magnificent summer flowers of 
the Acanthus mollis can grow nearly head-high.  The flower 
looks like an oyster, hence the common name.  The plant is 
common in Eastern Mediterranean countries and usually seen 
growing in woodlands and olive groves.  The info says the soil 
must be well watered and rich to promote rapid growth.  Mine 
only has rain water.   Any open, sunny aspect or partly shaded 
position will do.  Mine faces east against a wall and             
surrounded by other plants.  I was surprised to find lots of 
seedlings growing under plants or in the open ground.  Had 
wondered why the plant was growing further out from its       
original position. 
 

The photo shows a shooting seed  with 
the long tap root.  The original plant can 
be divided and the sections planted out.  
Too much like hard work to me especially 

after seeing all the sprouting seeds. 
 

There have been a few frosts and the temptation is to “tidy up” the burnt 
sections of the plant.   DON’T as if there is another frost after, it burns 
more of the plant which would eventually die.  The burnt section will    
prevent further damage. 
 

The next meeting of the Garden Club is on 12
th
 September at 10 am at 

191 King St. Hamilton.    
 

On Tuesday 10
th
 October, the Garden Club is to have a bus trip to 

Camperdown and Warrion Cottage Nursery.   Cost is $75 which        
includes bus fare Bus fare, morning and afternoon tea and lunch at the 
Hampton Hotel. Here we have a selection of 8 items, vegetarian and 
gluten free included. Menu to be circulated on the bus. 
 

Itinerary: 
 

Trotters Coaches (Hamilton) leave Hamilton picking up passengers at the Hamilton Uniting 
Church Car Park, 7.00am. 
Penshurst in front of Book Shop, 7.30 am. 
Caramut in front of the Caramut hotel, 8.00am 
Woolsthorpe in front of the Woolsthorpe Hall, 8.30am. 
Warrnambool at Bunnings Car Park, 9.00am. 
 

Arrive Camperdown Botanic Gardens approximately 10.00am. Morning tea, meet some          
Timboon Garden Club members, look around the Gardens. 

Visit a local garden. This is yet to be confirmed. 
Lunch at the Hampton Hotel Camperdown at 12.30. The menu will be circulated during our 

trip so passengers can select their lunch. This will then be phoned in to the Hotel so our 
lunch will be ready for us. 

Travel to Warrion Cottage 2.30pm. Afternoon tea provided. 
Reverse trip home. 

 
Members are asked to bring the money for the tickets.   If you would like to go and not a 
member, please contact Marita on 0439 669 839 and hopefully there will be a spare seat for 
you. 
 

Have a wonderful time working in the garden which will warm you up on cold days. 
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2nd August 2023 

Dear Community Member 
  

2023-24 VOLUNTEER GRANTS NOW OPEN 
  

I am writing to invite you to apply for funding under the 2023-24 Volunteer Grants round. 

 Groups such as yours contribute so much to our local community and make Wannon a great 

place to live, work and raise a family. 

 These grants can be used to buy small volunteer equipment or reimburse volunteer fuel, 

transport, or training costs. Community groups can apply for between $1,000 and $5,000. 

 The Grant Opportunity Guidelines for the 2023-24 Volunteer Grants opportunity have now 

been published on the GrantConnect website. Click here for guidelines. 

 If you are interested in applying, please submit the Wannon 2023-24 Expression of Interest 

Form and return it by 5:00 pm, Friday 15 September 2023, to 190 Gray Street, Hamilton VIC 3300 or 

by email. 

 After the close of Expression of Interest, all applications will be considered by a Local Com-

munity Consultative Committee, which recommends nominations to the Department. The Depart-

ment is then responsible for assessing the recommendations of the Local Community Consultative 

Committee. 

 Successful applicants are expected to be announced in April 2024.  

 If you have any further questions or queries, please do not hesitate to contact my office on 

1300 131 692. 

Yours sincerely 

 
Hon Dan Tehan MP 

Member for Wannon  

73 Kepler Street, Warrnambool VIC 3280 

Telephone 03 5561 6405 

Email:  dan.tehan.mp@aph.gov.au 

Parliament House, Canberra ACT 2600 

Telephone  02 62777111 

Website www.dantehan.com.au 

Authorised by: 

Dan Tehan MP | Liberal Party of Australia |                                                         

190 Gray Street, Hamilton VIC 3300  
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NEW BRANCH MANAGER 

We are pleased to announce the appointment 

of Jack Oswald as the new Branch Manager at 

Community Bank Dunkeld & District. 

Jack has been employed by Bendigo Bank for 7 

years, commencing at the Hamilton Branch, 

progressing through the ranks as a Lender at 

Portland branch, before being promoted to his 

current role as Branch Manager at the 

Willaura/Lake Bolac branches. 

Jack has lived most of his life in Hamilton, so is 

no stranger to the area and more particularly 

the Glenthompson/Dunkeld Football Netball 

Club, where Jack has played regularly for many 

years. 

Please join us in making Jack welcome to  

Community Bank Dunkeld & District. He will 

commence duties on Monday 28th August. TERM DEPOSITS – NEW RATES! 

Secure your savings and grow your money 

with a fixed 12 month term deposit rate of 

4.90% p.a* or a fixed 6 month term deposit 

rate of 4.20% p.a*.    

Did you know that you can simply set up a 

term deposit via e-banking online or through 

our Bendigo Bank app?     

Learn more via our website     

www.bendigobank.com.au/TD 

(Fixed term rates effective 11 August 2023 and is subject to change. Interest 

paid at maturity. Terms, conditions, fees and charges apply.  TMD available 
on our website. Online application only available to individual e-banking 

customers. This information does not consider your financial objectives or 

needs. You should consider whether this product is appropriate for you. 

Bendigo and Adelaide Bank Limited ABN 11 068 049 178 AFSL/Australian 
Credit Licence 237879.) 
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BANK@POST/ BILL PAY@POST 

WORKING WITH CHILDREN & 

PASSPORT/ TAX FILE APPLICATIONS 

STATIONERY, CARDS, WRAP 

WESTERN UNION 

TOYS/GIFTS & GIFT CARDS 

Penshurst’s News Agency 
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My grandmother’s tears 
 

It was one of those podcast things that I was listening to in the car. The interview was called  ‘The 
bookbinders luck’ and it was with Dominic Riley. 
Part of the interview went like this. 
A woman brought her bible in to be repaired and Dominic patiently explained the process of                  
reparation. 
“We can repair the pages, invisibly with Japanese paper, we can resow and bind the cover and 
when we get to the front cover itself, I can remove these stains.” 

At this the woman slammed her hand down on the counter. She was so angry with me and I didn’t 
know why. 
And she said 

“I don’t want you to touch those stains. 
This is my grandmother’s book. 
She died in the camps.  
My mother survived and those are my grandmother’s tears.” 

A few things to draw out of this very poignant and touching story. 
Our book binder Dominic learnt on that day to ask a simple question. 
‘Do these stains mean anything to you?’ It’s not hard and it doesn’t cost anything, but sensitivity 
and wisdom is a necessity. Always ask and be prepared to listen. 
Secondly, what looks like a mess and might well be perceived as something to hide away and/or be 
discarded, can actually be priceless. Like the grandmother’s tears, it could be irreplaceable.  
Finally tears are an ethereal gift. They are authentic and beautiful. In the case of the family bible 
they are all that the grandmother could offer her descendants. They came without cost, they are 
intimate and profoundly personal. Sometimes in life they are all we have to offer. From the                   
grandmother’s perspective it may not have seemed like a lot, but from her family’s perspective … 
Those stains continue to be the symbol of overflowing and unending love. 
 

 

Fr. David Oulton  p. 0435 867 040  droulton72@gmail.com 

Penshurst Social Gathering 
 
Maybe you’re new to Penshurst. Maybe you’ve 
lived here  a while. Maybe you’d like to meet  new 
people or just enjoy a night out. Whatever your 
reason, why not come along to a Penshurst               
relaxed & friendly social gathering.                                  
 

All welcome - all ages. 
 

When:  Friday September 15 
Time:   6:30pm 

Where: Penshurst Hotel Bistro 

Buy your own food and drinks at the                             
venue.  Please RSVP to Jacqui  5576 5102                                                                                                  *** Bookings are essential *** 

mailto:droulton72@gmail.com
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COUNCIL ASKS COMMUNITY TO CONSIDER EV CHARGING                

STATION LOCATION 

Southern Grampians Shire Council is commencing community engagement to determine the  
location of the EVIE Networks EV Charging Station in Hamilton.  Earlier this year, an EV charging 
station was installed in Hamilton, east of the Beersheba Memorial Park and directly west of the 
Hamilton Uniting Church. Following installation, Council received requests for the charging    
station be relocated. Following those conversations, Council have been working with EVIE               
Networks to explore suitable alternative locations.  Council is now asking the community to 
consider three options which have been identified and approved as suitable by both EVIE        
Networks and Council. 

Southern Grampians Shire Councillor CEO Tony Doyle said EVIE Networks have assessed the 
Hamilton CBD for alternative sites.  “There are several things to consider when choosing a 
charging location and a number of potentially great locations in the CBD had to be dismissed 
due to road safety concerns, private land ownership, power issues or accessibility. 

“We now have three potential locations to put forward and we ask that the community consider 
these options and vote for what they believe to be the most appropriate location for the EV 
charging station in Hamilton,” said Mr Doyle. 

The potential locations are: 

Hamilton Place; behind Hamilton Visitor Information Centre 
Thompson Street; directly opposite the Shell Service Station 
EV Charger remains in current location. 
 

“The Hamilton Place location, behind the Visitor Information Centre, provides safe access for 
drivers while charging. It is close to the Hamilton CBD, has no drainage issues and is Council 
owned land.  Thompson Street, opposite Shell, is also close to the CBD, has large bays and           
presents an opportunity to re-line mark to manage safety requirements, but it is a high-traffic 
area on a main arterial road. 
 

“It is up to the community to guide Council on the preferred option, and we ask as many people 
as possible to please take two minutes to complete the survey,” said Mr Doyle. 

Southern Grampians Shire was allocated two EVIE Networks Electric Vehicle Charging Stations 
as a part of the Destination Charging Across Victoria state government program; one each in 
Dunkeld and Hamilton.   

To vote for your preferred EV Charger location, please visit Council’s website and the Have Your 
Say page.  The survey is now open and closes on 30 August 2023.  

 

Media inquiries: Courtney Smith, 0499 807 922, cosmith@sthgrampians.vic.gov.au  
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August 17, 2023 

https://wa-sgsc-webcomm-prod.azurewebsites.net/Page/Page.aspx?Page_Id=1397
https://wa-sgsc-webcomm-prod.azurewebsites.net/Page/Page.aspx?Page_Id=1397
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A PAGE TO SHARE RECIPES 

 

 

Freeze ahead choc-mint cheesecake 
Prep Time 8h 45 mins    Cooking Time 5 mins    Serves 10 

INGREDIENTS 

350g packet frozen Sara Lee Chocolate Cake  

3 x 118g packet Nestlé Aero Mint chocolate  

300ml carton thickened cream  

150ml double cream  

1 tsp peppermint extract  

Green liquid food colouring, to tint  

35g Nestlé Peppermint Crisp bar, broken      

into shards  

After dinner mint chocolates, to decorate  

Darrell Lea Minty Crunchy Chocolate Balls 

Milk Chocolate, to decorate  
 

Mint cheesecake 

250g packet cream cheese, at room                            

temperature, chopped  

185ml (3/4 cup) thickened cream  

160ml (2/3 cup) sweetened condensed milk  

1⁄2 tsp peppermint extract  

Green liquid food colouring, to tint  
 

Chocolate fudge 

sauce 

200g dark chocolate, 

finely chopped  

185ml (3⁄4 cup) 

thickened cream  

1 tbsp golden syrup  

METHOD 

Step 1  Line a 7.5cm-deep, 8 x 27cm (base size) loaf pan with baking paper, allowing the paper to 

overhang the sides.  

Step 2  Cut the cake in half crossways. Stand 1 half on its side, cut-side up, and trim 1cm off the 

cake base. Repeat with the remaining half. Place the halves, icing-side up, in the base of prepared 

pan. Use the cake offcuts to fill any gaps.  

Step 3  To make the cheesecake, use electric beaters to beat cream cheese in a bowl until smooth. 

Add the cream, condensed milk and peppermint extract. Beat until well combined. Add colouring 

to tint mixture green. Beat until evenly coloured. Pour over cake base. Smooth surface. Place in 

freezer for 2 hours or until firm.  

Step 4  Meanwhile, make the fudge sauce. Place all sauce ingredients in a small saucepan. Cook, 

stirring, over low heat until melted and smooth. Set aside for 1 hour or until cooled completely  

Step 5  Transfer 1 ⁄4 cupful of fudge sauce to a microwave-safe jug. Cover and set aside. Pour 1 ⁄2 

cupful of the remaining sauce over the cheesecake layer. Smooth the surface. Top with Aero,   

trimming to fit, then pour over 1 ⁄2 cupful of the remaining sauce. Top with Aero, trimming to fit. 

Pour over the remaining sauce and smooth the surface. Place in the freezer for 6 hours or                

overnight to set  

Step 6  Use electric beaters to beat the thickened cream, double cream and peppermint extract in a 

bowl until soft peaks form. Add colouring to tint green. Beat until firm peaks form.  

Step 7  Microwave the reserved fudge sauce on High for 20 seconds or until runny. Set aside to 

cool slightly. Half-fill sink with hot water. Place base of pan in water for 20 seconds. Transfer the 

cake to a serving plate. Top with the mint cream and Peppermint Crisp shards. Decorate with mint 

chocolates and balls. Drizzle over the fudge sauce to serve.  



 

 

 

Penshurst Shed 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Shed is Open 
Come and visit 

Saturday & 
Tuesday 10am - 4pm 

 
 

Open to everyone - Saturday 
Contact 

Tom Cooke 0488 557 345 

For more information 
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will be on holidays from Tuesday 

11th July to Tuesday 18th July 



 

Last Fortnight’s Crossword - Across:  1 advise, 4 smelly, 7 keening, 8 crowds, 11 hulking,                           

13 profuse, 14 neat, 15 blueberry, 16 crown, 17 scattered, 21 robust, 23 sheepish, 24 buoyant.  

Down:  2 island, 3 hurried, 5 feeling, 6 homely, 7 kittens, 9 booster, 10 incoherent,                                          

12 moonshine, 18 authority, 19 uptight, 20 around, 22 broken. 
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Mount Rouse Puzzler 

Across:  
2: A way of doing something 
or of achieving a desired         
result. 
4: Located on or                                    
toward the outside                            
of something.  
7: A raised area on the skin 
that contains clear liquid and 
that is caused by injury to the 
skin. 

10: A confused or messy state. 
12: The direction that is to your right when you 
are facing the rising sun. 
13: The set of ideas and beliefs of a group or                   
political party. 

14: Tired and ready to fall asleep. 
16: Based on a form of government in 
which the people choose leaders by 
voting. 

18: A box that slides into and 
out of a piece of furniture 
(such as a desk) and that is 

used to store 
things. 
 

20: A usually white substance that grows 
on the surface of things in wet, warm                            
conditions. 
23: The true situation that exists. 
24: Equipment that is used for a particular 
purpose. 
25: A small, round, soft red or black fruit 
with a single hard seed in the middle. 
 
 

Down: 
1: A small restaurant where you can get simple 
meals and drinks (such as coffee). 
3: Valuable people or things. 
5: To set in a box. 
6: The action of returning something to a former 
owner, place, or condition. 
8: To say that (something) will happen in the              
future. 
9: To address as mister. 
11: An event at which a person or group                             
practices an activity (such as singing, dancing, or 

acting) in order to prepare for a public                                 
performance. 
15: A printed and often folded sheet of paper 
that is usually given to people for no cost. 
17: To do an activity with others and try to do 
better than they do. 
19: The wife, mother, sister, or daughter of a                  
sultan. 
21: To place goods or cargo on transportation. 
22: A natural flow of water that is smaller than                    
a river. 



 

Penshurst Church Services 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church Tabor 

Service every Sunday  10.00am 

Penshurst Anglican Church 

5pm Mass 4th Sunday  each month 

For further details contact  Janet Kelly on 
0475685946 & Fr. David Oulton 0435867040 

St Andrew’s Uniting Church Penshurst 

2nd & 4th Sunday  

11am  Service 

St Joseph’s Catholic Church Penshurst 

1st Sunday No Service         

 2nd Sunday Mass 8.30am     

3rd Sunday Lay Service  8.30am                                     

4th Sunday Mass 8.30am    

5th Sunday Mass 8.30am 

Boram Boram Cemetery Trust 

 

• Contact Jeff Jellie 0407 781 407 or                       
Sue 0418 141 301 

Caramut & District Garden Club 

• 2nd Tuesday monthly at 10 am. See              
Garden Notes for venue. 

Penshurst Hospital 

• Combined Churches service 3rd Tuesday                 
every month in W.J. Lewis wing at 11 am. 

• Penshurst Hospital Ladies Auxiliary, 3rd                   
Tuesday each month, Sheppard Room              
1.30 pm. 

• Residents, Relatives & Carers group, Tuesday 
bi-monthly, 1:30 pm.  

Penshurst Social Support Group  

• WDHS meets every Thursday; for Exercise, 
Activities, Outings and General chit chat.  Join 
us for lots of fun & laughter at Senior Citizens 
Centre, French Street - COVID Permitting.    
Please contact Fiona Social Support Group  
Coordinator on 03-5551 8381 Or @ WDHS on 
55518683 

Mt Rouse & District Historical Society 

• Courthouse open 1st Saturday each month 
9.30 am to 12.30 pm. 

• Meeting 4th Sunday in January, March, May, 
July, September and November, 2pm at the 
Court House.  Phone Phil 0458 766 250. 

Friends Yatmerone Reserve 

• Meeting 2nd Tuesday every second month, 
commencing February  at Volcanoes Discovery 
Centre 7.30 pm.  New members welcome. 

Lions Club of Penshurst & District 

• 1st Friday dinner meeting.  3rd Tuesday                
business meeting, each month at 8 pm at 
Penshurst Memorial Hall, 21 Martin Street.                                                                 
penshurst.vic@lions.org.au  

Penshurst Book Club - meets 3rd Tuesday each 

month at 2pm. Contact Ruth Pihl on 0490418313     
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Community Meetings 

Penshurst Bowls Club 

• Pennant Season (October - February) 
meets 1st Thursday at 7.30pm  Alaister 
0427 555 973 

• Off Season  1st Tuesday at 7.30pm. 

Penshurst Pony Club Rally 

• 1st Sunday each month.  Phone Jenni                   
0409 962 969 

Penshurst Senior Citizens  

• meet last Tuesday monthly, 4 pm at club 
rooms in Bell Street.   

• Novelty Bingo, last Tuesday of month Feb 
- Nov at 2.15 pm.  

• Cards & social afternoon, 2nd Wednesday 
monthly at 2pm 
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Fun for the kids 

Lamb 

Lizard 

Zoo 

Dog 

Frog  

Farm 

Moose 

Owl 

Rat 

Aft 

Try 

Hid 

Sook 

Hoe 

Sob 

Tow 

Grow 

Mall 

Wag 

My 

Bet 

Hid 

Hob 

Can you find all the 

words below in the 

puzzle?  There are 

a couple more that 

I did not add to the 

list.  It’s amazing 

what you can find 

when you really 

look closely at 

something. 
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Published by Penshurst Progress Association Incorporated 

ABN 35 622 662 815  

“Mt Rouse News & Views Community Newsletter” 

is the registered business name of the Penshurst Community Newsletter 

Registered Address: 46 Watton Street, Penshurst 3289 

 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS — Saturday 2nd September 2023 

The newsletter will be published on Wednesday fortnightly and we would appreciate                         
submissions at the earliest possible time within the fortnight but no later than the                                

Saturday immediately prior to the Wednesday of publishing. 

E di to r :  A ma  Cook e   

A l l  c o r r e s p o n d e n c e  t o :  m t r o u s e n e w s l e t t e r @ g m a i l . c o m  
 

F R E E  N E W S L E T T E R  F O R T N I G H T  
A l s o  a v a i l a b l e  i n  c o l o u r  o n l i n e  a t  

  h t t p : / / w ww . p e n s h u r s t v i c t o r i a . c o m. a u / P e n s h u r s t % 2 0 Ne ws l e t t e r . h t ml   
 

Newsletter Advertising Rates     (Per Issue) 

Full page $20 + GST     1/2 page $10 + GST     1/3 page $7.50 + GST                                                 
1/4 page $5 + GST     Business Card $3 + GST    

Pa g e  1 8   M T  R O U S E  Ne w s  &  V i e w s   

 

Mt Rouse News & Views 

Community Newsletter 

 

 

 

Sponsor our colour front page 

Would you like to sponsor the colour front 
page of  our community                              

newsletter?                                                                 
Other pages can be sponsored too.                         

Cost is $22 per page per issue.                                                    

All profits earned by advertising in this                                
newsletter help the Progress Association                  
achieve and support community projects. 

For more information                                               
contact Ama 0402 878 738 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mobile Library 
Will be visiting Penshurst  

every Thursday fortnight  

3.00 - 4.00pm        
 

Outside the Hall in Martin St 
 

Dates for August 31st                     

& September 14th & 28th 

 

Phone:  5573 0470 
 

www.sthgrampians.vic.gov.au/library 

 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK  
GREATER HAMILTON LIBRARY  


